Queens Park Precinct Minutes

1st February 2005
Commencing 7pm, Waverley Library

MOTIONS PASSED:-
1: “That the committee petition the police and council to monitor closely the speed of traffic in Queens Park Road and prosecute offenders.” 1. Michael Ahrens 2. Gil Morris - Carried unanimously 

26/04/06 sent to Constable O’Brian & D. Joannides (Manager Technical Services , Waverley Council)

2: “That a meeting with Moriah College and Queens Park Precinct Subcommittee be arranged in March so that Queens Park Precinct may be informed of and participate in decisions concerning traffic and other matters. The Mayor of Waverley and Lawson Ward counsellors to also be invited to this meeting
1. Gil Morris, 2. Fred Dutton.

26/04/06 sent to P. Brennan (Director Planning, Waverley Council) & Cr Mora Main, Mayor


Apologies: Peter Cohen 

Councillors present: Mayor Mora Main, Cr. Keryn Sloane 

1. Police Report. (Constable Fiona O’Brien Crime Prevention Officer – Waverley Police)

Beach stealing is an opportunistic crime and is still an issue in the area.
Police pursuit of stolen vehicle 25th January ended with the vehicle smashing into Centennial Park gates. Offender was caught and is now in jail.

People are asked to call Waverley Police 9369 9899 for general crime and provide description of person or vehicle if relevant.

Cr Sloane spoke about a fight involving around 100 people outside the Grand Hotel at Bondi Junction several weeks ago. The police took 20 minutes to attend.

Constable Fiona O’Brien can be contacted on 9369 9827 for general inquiries.

2. Council Report provided by Cr Sloane 

The council is looking at the affect of turning the parking meters off at 6:00pm

Need good representation with Moriah College and consultants.
Truck parking in Cuthbert Street, street signage and general parking in the precinct were issues spoken about
The GDH traffic study discussed and criticised. The idea was to reduce traffic in the area. It appears to have failed.
Michael Ahrens asked for a meeting with the Traffic Consultants and the engineers regarding the current traffic study.
General discussion regarding traffic flow through the precinct. It was agreed that this is a real and increasing problem 

3. Business arising from the previous meeting:
Child care centre – traffic issues and lack of outdoor space. The applicant did not buy the property for this purpose.

Pedestrian Crossing on York Road
No standing in Newland Street

4. Centennial Park Report 

The proposed bike paths through Queens Park were discussed.
Work around Grand Drive will finish by March. 

Problem with footpath around Baronga Ave. This will be raised by Michael Ahrens and at next meeting with Centennial Parklands.
Mora was asked to see if Council has jurisdiction over these footpaths.
Nicole Stevens (Community Liaison Officer) spoke about “Green Links” 

5. Election of Queens Park Precinct Committee for next period.
Current committee was listed.

Co-convenor: Michael Ahrens Nominated by Roma Gillam, Seconded by Simon Swifte 
Carried unanimously
Secretary: Simon Swifte Unanimous
Traffic Reps: Matthew Smythe and Roma Gillam (Michael Ahrens)
Kay Smiles (Roma Gillam) 
Ian Close (Roma)
Bill Sullivan (Fred Dutton)
Robin Workman (Roma)
Kay Smiles (Roma)
Peter Cohen (Roma)
Matthew Smythe (Roma)
Michelle Sharp (Gil Morris)
All the above nominations were seconded by Michael Ahrens and carried without objection.
Fred Dutton (Michael Ahrens/ roma Gillam)

6. Minutes of previous General Meeting.
Accepted 1: Michael Ahrens, 2: Fred Dutton

7. General Business

Mora Main spoke about the traffic submission. Concern that pedestrians and cyclists had not been taken into account. The traffic study was financed by the Council and has waited until Westfield was completed. 

It was discussed that there has been no acknowledgement from Moriah regarding the dangers and pre-emptive plan of building a seagull on York Road

Motion: “That the committee petition the police and council to monitor closely the speed of traffic in Queens Park Road and prosecute offenders.” 1. Michael Ahrens 2. Gil Morris - Carried unanimously 

8. Moriah College Report.

Construction progress spoken about. Junior school is expected to be opened for the last term of this year. 

Discussion on the following points: 

Boom gate on York Road egress. 
Parents driving into the area to drop off and pick up children.
Staggered starting time
Student parking in local streets.
Clearing the lantana.
The Eastern Suburbs Banksia scrub.
Use of buses to transport students 
The seagull plan for York Road opposed

Motion: “That a meeting with Moriah College and Queens Park Precinct Subcommittee be arranged in March so that Queens Park Precinct may be informed of and participate in decisions concerning traffic and other matters. The Mayor of Waverley and Lawson Ward counsellors to also be invited to this meeting
1. Gil Morris, 2. Fred Dutton.

9. Correspondence

The issue of rubbish dumped in O’Sullivan Lane was raised
Fitness groups working out at beaches now have guide lines 


Meeting closed at 9:00 Next Meeting on the third of May 2006.
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